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Planning and Zoning Office News- We would like to apologize for  

any confusion regarding the use of alleyways in last month’s 

newsletter. The alleyways are primarily used for the Town’s Public 

Works department and utility companies service vehicles and 

equipment. However, residents are allowed to use the alleyways to 

have access to their rear or side yards as needed. Permanently parking a vehicle in the 

alleyway is prohibited as it blocks access for Public Works and utility vehicles. 

Reminder! Monsoon season is coming up fast. We would like to remind residents to 

regularly mow their properties. Residents are reminded that they are required to mow 

their portion of the alleyways per Town code. Please be sure that you mow the weeds 

and keep the area clean and safe. 

Town Hall News– All Town Offices, except for the Landfill, will be closed on Monday, 

June 20th in observance of the Juneteenth Holiday.  Garbage pickup during the week of 

July 4th will be on Thursday July 7th. 

Town Council News– Town Council Meetings are the second and fourth Thursdays of 

every month. They start at 6pm in Council Chambers at Town Hall. We also livestream 

on the town’s Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/HuachucaCityAZ.  

Public Safety Information - Have you been wondering about the 
new blue reflectors you see on the streets? Here is the answer! 
The blue raised pavement markers, or RPMs, have been installed 
to assist first responders in locating fire hydrants, especially at 
night. They are not legally required but they are encouraged as a 

public safety supplement. You’ll notice that they’re located on the roadways in 
Huachuca City and are immediately adjacent to fire hydrants. 
  

Huachuca City Public Pool – The Pool is OPEN for the summer. 

The hours are Thursdays & Fridays 12-6pm and Saturdays & 

Sundays 1pm-6pm. Costs are $3 per day for adults, $1 per day   

for children aged 4-17 and children under 3 are free! Seasonal 

swim passes for 2022 are available for purchase at the pool   

(cash only), the library (cash or card) and Town Hall (cash or 

card). Costs are $50 for adult and $20 for children aged 4-17. 

Community News – What makes a community healthy? There are different aspects      

of the community that can be a sign of a healthy community. Some ideas to consider 

are access to quality education, adequate housing, employment opportunities, 

transportation, access to places where physical activity can take place, nutrition 

information and food access, and preventive health care. A healthy community can 

mean different things to different people. Healthy Huachuca City Committee has been 

working on moving the health needle for a few years. Now they need a new leadership 

and are looking for a chair, secretary, treasurer, and lots of committed members that 

can join together to make Huachuca City a healthier and happier place to live and 

work.  The next meeting  is June 8th at 5:30pm at the Huachuca City Public Library.  

 

Wed, June 8 – Healthy Community 

Meeting, 5:30pm, @ Library (in 

person or virtual). Looking for new 

members! 

Thu, June 9 – Town Council Meeting, 

6pm @ Town Hall (In person or 

virtual). 

Fri, June 17 – Community Food Bank 

Distribution, 8am-9am @ Senior 

Center.  

Fri, June 17 – Friends of the Library 

meeting, 10am @Senior Center. 

Looking for new members! 

Sat, June 18 – Friends of the Library 

monthly book sale, 10am-2pm @ 

green connex next to library. 

Mon, June 20 – All town offices 

closed in observance of the 

Juneteenth Holiday. 

Thu, June 23 – Town Council 
Meeting, 6pm @ Town Hall (In 
person or virtual). 
 
SAVE THE DATE! 
 
Monday, July 4 – Town of Huachuca 
City 4th of July celebration, 4pm 
@Leffingwell Park. 
 
Thursday, July 7 – Game Night, 4pm 
@ Senior Center. 
 
Town Hall Hours: 
M,W,Thu & Fri   8:00am – 5:00pm 
Tuesdays             1:00pm – 5:00pm 
Closed Sat, Sun & public holidays 

 
Senior Center Social Hours: 
Wednesdays – Fridays 
10am-2:00pm 

UPCOMING EVENTS 



Fry Fire District - Meet some of our new Fry Fire personnel who 

are stationed in Huachuca City. Lieutenant Silverio Yanez has 14 

years of experience as a firefighter as well as 10 years of 

experience as a paramedic. He is from Douglas, has 2 kids and 

supports The Tennessee Titans. He became a firefighter to help people, which he 

has wanted to do since he was a kid. 

Lieutenant Jorge Alba has over 16 years of experience. He started as a volunteer 

and liked it so much, he wanted to stay. He is from Douglas, has 3 kids, supports 

Manchester United and in his free time likes to go fishing. He wanted to be a 

paramedic first but decided after two years to become a firefighter as well. 

Welcome guys! And stop by to say hello to them! 

Veterans Memorial Wellness Park 

 

Sunday May 22 was the first day of work on the Veterans Memorial Wellness Park. 

Fifteen soldiers from 2-13th Aviation Regiment based at Fort Huachuca volunteered   

to help under the supervision of Borderlands Restoration. The soldiers started with 

developing the labyrinth and the basins surrounding it by digging and placing dirt  

which will raise the labyrinth, and by picking out the rocks that will line the basins     

and will catch rainwater. The soldiers helped clean up the NW corner of the parking   

lot and started  to create a dirt berm which will also collect rainwater that will support 

existing trees and vegetation and the new native plants which will be planted in 

another phase.  After all of the hard work, everyone shared cold watermelon and had  

a walk through the community garden. Thanks to all who came out to help! 

Library News –  Summer Reading Program 2022 Oceans of Possibilities is here! 

There will be lots of fun workshops for children, free timed reading logs and 

everyone who signs up and completes their reading challenge gets a free goodie 

bag at the end of the program! For adults, we will again be having our reading 

contest and you too can win prizes! Registration for all ages is open. We have spaces 

left in our Summer Splash Camp for both sessions. We are also offering Fridays only 

in June if your child is at Summer School. Come into the library or call us on 520-

456-1063 for more information on how to register and costs. 

Public Works- The Public Works crew have been helping Fort Huachuca to clear out a 

main sewer blockage. Thanks guys! 

 

                               

 
The Town of Huachuca City is hiring a 

Solid Waste/Landfill Director 

This position will manage all aspects 

of landfill operations for the Town of 

Huachuca City.  Duties include budget 

development and administration, 

staff management, market 

expansion, and responsibility for daily 

operations.  Supervises  operators.  

Develops and carries out policies, 

procedures and programs as related 

to both daily and long-range 

management of the Landfill. Ensures 

compliance with federal, state, and 

local regulations.  Also assures that 

staff is properly trained so that daily 

operations comply with permits, solid 

waste codes and Federal, State, Local, 

and Town policies and  procedures.  

Minimum requirements: Bachelor’s 

degree in environmental 

management or related field; 

supplemented by five years’ 

experience that includes supervising 

staff and managing solid waste 

collection and disposal programs, or 

an equivalent combination of 

education, training, and experience. 

Salary will range from $40,000 to 

60,000 per depending on experience 

and qualifications.  Pick up an 

application at Town Hall, 500 N. 

Gonzales Blvd, Huachuca City, 

AZ  85616.  For more information 

email sharvey@huachucacityaz.gov. 

  

Important Phone Numbers 
Town Hall            520-456-1354 
Utilities             520-456-1354 
Landfill             520-224-4022 
Library             520-456-1063 
Police Dept.            520-456-3034 
Animal Control            520-456-1353 
Court             520-456-1080 
Waste Mgmt.                520-744-2600 
Library Resource Line  520-467-7701 
Fry Fire Department    520-266-1260 
 
 

 

Job Vacancies 

Contact us:  Town of Huachuca City, 500 N. Gonzalez Blvd, Huachuca City, AZ  85616            

Tel: 520-456-1063 , email: sfulton@huachucacityaz.gov 

Find us on Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/HuachucaCityAZ 

 

mailto:sharvey@huachucacityaz.gov
https://www.facebook.com/HuachucaCityAZ

